
 

 
 
 
 
December 7, 2022 
 
Ontario Energy Board P.O.  
Box 2319, 27th Floor  
2300 Yonge Street, Toronto,  
Ontario M4P 1E4  
 
 
Attn:  Nancy Marconi 
 
Regarding: Final Rate Order (EB-2022-0239) 

 

Dear Registrar, 

 

Cooperative Hydro Emburn Inc. received the Final Rate Order issued on December 1, 2022, 

regarding an application for electricity distribution rates and other charges beginning January 1, 

2023. 

 

In its findings, the OEB stated that it made several minor corrections to the wording and 

formatting of the Proposed Tariff of Rates and Charges previously filed by the utility. The OEB 

approved the revised version filed as an Appendix to the Rate Order. Tariff and Bill Impact 

Model filed by Cooperative Hydro Embrun uses an outdated rate of 21.2% instead of 

the current rate of 11.7%. Consequently, the OEB updated the OER rate and returned the 

model to the utility for review.  

CHEI confirms the accuracy of the Tariff and Bill Impact Model as modified by the OEB and has 

filed it on record via RESS.  

 

Yours very truly,  

 

 
 
 
 
 

Benoit Lamarche, General Manager 
Coopérative Hydro Embrun 
821 Notre-Dame St, Embrun, ON K0A 1W1  
(613) 443-5110 


